
Dear President Harrison[1],

I am writing this letter to inform you about a serious incident at CSUN campus that 
trampled upon the freedoms of a group of us.

On November 10, around 10 am, members of the Turkish American community and some 
CSUN students and faculty gathered at the Aronstam Library in Manzanita Hall to listen to 
Prof. George Gawrych who traveled from the East Coast to talk about his recent book 
about Ataturk, the founder of modern Turkey and one of the great leaders of the 20th 
century. The lecture was disrupted by a group of Armenians, who claimed to be CSUN 
students. In their chants these people were blaming Turkey of genocide, calling the 
audience genocide deniers, and telling us that this campus belonged to the thousands of 
Armenian students and that they would never allow any Turkish event there. The two 
campus police officers, who were trying to control the situation decided, after removing 
the protestors, that it was dangerous for the audience to be there. They declared the 
event canceled due to safety concerns.

President Harrison, we are Californians and tax payers of this state. Some of us took off 
work and canceled important business appointments to come to your campus to listen to 
a professor lecturing about the founder of Turkey who is equivalent to George Washington 
here in the US. There were CSUN students there who wanted to attend the lecture for 
extra credit. Members of the Turkish American community travelled long distances, spent 
time and money to be there. We believe it was totally unfair and against the audiences 
freedom of learning to cancel an event because a group of young Armenians felt that 
Turkish American presence on the campus could not be tolerated. Please understand that 
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we respect the right to protest. But if the protest is against presence of Turkish Americans 
on the campus; this is racist and it is illegal. This lecture had NOTHING to do with 
Armenians or their history. Professor Gawrych did not even speak five sentences before 
the Armenians started chanting. Therefore, their interest was not to hear, question, 
debate or oppose. Their interest was to censor him and scare the audience out of that 
room. The audience did not want the leave after the protestors were taken out of the 
room. They wanted to hear this lecture. But the police decided to cancel the event.

I am a UC graduate. I was appalled that such bullying tactics could be tolerated on a 
campus. I was distressed that a few students (if they were really students at CSUN) could 
threaten an audience and trample over their freedom in the manner they did. I would love 
to hear what you and CSUN will do about this event and what kind of measures will be 
taken in the future.

 

Dr. Bulent Basol

 

[1] Prof. Dianne F. Harrison. President, California State University, Northridge

About the author:

To cite this article: Dr. Bulent BASOL. 2025. "DISREGARD FOR THE TENETS OF UNBIASED LEARNING 
AT CSUN: A LETTER TO CSUN PRESIDENT ." Center For Eurasian Studies (AVİM), Blog No.2016 / 48. 
November 22. Accessed July 17, 2025. https://www.avimbulten.org/public/Blog/DISREGARD-FOR-THE-
TENETS-OF-UNBIASED-LEARNING-AT-CSUN-A-LETTER-TO-CSUN-PRESIDENT

Süleyman Nazif Sok. No: 12/B Daire 3-4 06550 Çankaya-ANKARA / TÜRKİYE
Tel: +90 (312) 438 50 23-24 • Fax: +90 (312) 438 50 26

 @avimorgtr
 https://www.facebook.com/avrasyaincelemelerimerkezi

E-Posta: info@avim.org.tr
http://avim.org.tr

AVİM Avrasya İncelemeleri Merkezi
Center for Eurasian Studies 2



© 2009-2025 Avrasya İncelemeleri Merkezi (AVİM) Tüm Hakları Saklıdır

 

AVİM Avrasya İncelemeleri Merkezi
Center for Eurasian Studies 3


